WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH
March 28, 2017
The regular meeting of the Washington Township Board of Health was called to order by the Vice Chairman, Mariellen Hess-Christian, at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, March 28, 2017 at the Washington Township Municipal Building.

Noted: adequate notice was posted in the Daily Record on January 27, 2017.  The Board of Health meeting dates, monthly agenda, and minutes are posted on the bulletin board at the municipal building.  No notices were mailed, as there have been no requests.
Members Present: Vice Chair, Mariellen Hess Christian, members: Philip Carangelo and Glenn Carrara as well as alternate members, Marie Peppas and Gail Bogan.  Absent were Chairman, John Thomas and member, Angela Adams.
Also present was REHS Kurt Bockbrader and secretary Linda Gabel. 

At this time, Carangelo noted, for the record, that both alternate members will be voting in the absence of two regular members.
MINUTES: The minutes of the meeting held on January 24, 2017 have been distributed to the members prior to this meeting.  A motion was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara to approve the minutes as submitted.  A voice vote was taken 

Ayes: Bogan, Peppas, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian


Nays: None
HEALTH REPORT – January, 2017  A question was raised regarding a complaint made about an at-home business.  Bockbrader reported that a random inspection was conducted by the food inspector and no violations were evident. It was suggested by the business owner that the complaint may have come from a disgruntled former employee.

A brief discussion was held regarding Krauszer’s. The complaint was investigated. It was noted that the employee mentioned in the complaint was no longer employed at Krauszer’s. He now has a business of his own, not located in Washington Township. It was also mentioned that the newest Krauszer’s employee (noted in the investigation), did receive his food handlers certification within the allotted time.
The correspondence regarding Valley Shepherd was briefly discussed.  Bockbrader noted that the vegetative strip was installed and seems to be performing as expected.  He also noted that it is still unclear if any monetary fine has or will be levied against the operation’s owner.

A motion to approve the Health report for January, 2017 was made by Peppas, seconded by Carangelo.  A voice vote was taken.

Ayes: Bogan, Peppas, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian


Nays: None

HEALTH REPORT – February, 2017   A question was raised regarding the conditional rating given two local restaurants.  Both Bockbrader and the secretary felt that the ratings were given due to many small violations combined with uncertified food handlers. The secretary added that she understood from Muller that Phil’s Pizza (the business) was being sold. Bockbrader offered to double check that with the food inspector and get back to the board of health members with a report.

It was noted that the Coffee Potter was open and it looked like things there were going well.  A brief discussion took place about the operation and the location.

A motion was made by Carrara, seconded by Peppas to approve the Health Report for February, 2017.   A voice vote was taken:

Ayes: Bogan, Peppas, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian


Nays: None

The Nurse’s report was briefly reviewed.  Peppas noted that the lead problem in the schools seems to be resolved.  They were told that the water sources that tested high for lead were no longer in use.  A question was raised about the communicable diseases and which ones were still active and which ones were closed.  Bockbrader offered to check with the nurse and get back to the board members on that.

A question was raised about the well checks.  Bockbrader noted that well checks were done by the nurse calling and checking up on elderly residents to see that they are well and have coverage in the event of a storm, power outage, etc…  He added that she checks up on people who have signed up themselves, or whose children have responded and placed them on our well check list.

When asked about the school immunization audits, Bockbrader noted that they seemed to be going well.  Peppas reported that there seem to be more religious exemptions to having children inoculated than ever this year.


The Medicare Wellness Day was briefly discussed.  The secretary noted that Gail was approached by a doctor willing to hold this event, we accepted his offer, advertised the day and have had a wonderful response.  We cut off reigstration today in order to be able to give the doctor  and his staff an accurate number of attendees.


The new list of meeting dates has been distributed to Board members.  The list that was distributed last month had an error on it …. this list has been corrected.


The Radon results list was briefly reviewed.  It was noted that approximately 1/3 of the canisters, sold from our health department, came back with elevated levels of Radon (over the acceptable 4 pCi/L).  A brief discussion was held regarding the radon, test results and remediation necessary to bring the higher numbers down to an acceptable level.

The secretary noted for the Board members that even though incoming revenue seems to be less than normal and more importantly less than last year, it is due to the fact that septic installers, historically licensed in January of each year, are now licensed in late March to correspond with the NJ Home Improvement Contractor’s License (which is required in order to obtain a Washington Township Septic Installer’s License).  She added that board members should see a significant rise in revenue over the next month.


The topic was raised about the possibility of changing the start time of the meetings from 7:30pm to 6:30pm.  All agreed that the earlier start would be convenient.  We will have to check with John Thomas, Angela Adams and Cris Cooke-Gibbs and possibly make that decision at our next meeting.  One advertisement could be made changing the time on all the remaining advertised meetings.

At this point, Hess-Christian opened the meeting to members of the public.  There being no public present at this meeting, that portion of the meeting was closed.


There being no further business before the Board, a motion was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Gabel, secretary
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